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Another term that has gone by in a flash and as we draw to a close, it finally feels as
though Spring has arrived!

It has been a busy term at Orchard House, with lots of exciting things packed in to our
core curriculum and during My Space too.

Our students have been having careers discussions this term through specialist advice
and focussed lessons during National Apprenticeship Week.  Thinking about next steps
and post-16 destinations, Tracey McNicholas has been busy supporting our students’
visiting colleges, submitting applications, organising work experience and recently taking
a Year 11 group to The Bucks Skills Show.

Children’s Mental Health Week saw us exploring the story of The Boy, the Mole, the Fox
and the Horse with our KS3s, and to fit the 2025 theme ‘Knowing yourself, Growing
yourself’, our KS4s created Trees of Life.

We also welcomed some unusual visitors to our
school this term including a tortoise, a praying
mantis, a gecko and a leaf insect, all of whom
attracted a lot of interest and curiosity!

Making the most of the weather and our fabulous
surroundings, a small group of KS3s enjoyed a
Maths trail in Chesham and to celebrate World
Book Day we enjoyed some reading in our small
garden, sitting in the sunshine.

We wish all of our families a happy and peaceful
holiday and we look forward to another exciting
term ahead.

Rebecca Brooks & Anna Newbold
Heads of School



KS3 students have been focusing on writing persuasive texts.  They discussed different
ways of constructing complex sentences in a creative way to 'hook' our readers further.

KS4 students have produced a vast amount of work leading them towards their GCSE
exams.  They have written brilliant stories and persuasive letters on a variety of different
topics.

English



KS3 have been investigating shapes and their properties such as
area, volume and perimeter.  On a recent outing into Chesham
town centre, students used this time creatively for a maths trail,
finding shapes in the buildings.

Year 10 have also been working with shapes of a more complex
nature, such as cones, spheres and compound shapes.

Year 11 student have been focusing on exam techniques for their
forthcoming GCSEs.  A past exam paper every week until the
exams, is their target now!

Maths

Science
KS3 students have been studying forces, classifying them into contact and non-contact
types, as well as identifying them as scalar or vector quantities.

Year 10 have investigated the process of osmosis in potatoes and how salt concentration
in a solution can affect the movement of water into and out of cells. They have also
conducted food tests to identify starch, glucose, protein, and lipids in various solutions,
and have been learning about the digestive system and enzymes.

Year 11 have been studying the changes in the Earth's
atmosphere since its formation 4.6 billion years ago. They
have also been learning about the causes and impacts of
climate change, as well as ways to reduce their carbon
footprint through personal choices and actions, in order to
mitigate the effects of climate change.



Drama at Orchard House
One of this term’s highlights for our KS4s, was the recent and brilliantly
performed piece, “Hooked”, a bespoke drama-based intervention,
commissioned by Performance in Education.



We have had another successful and productive term in art.

KS3 students have been experimenting with various media and techniques, with their
batik work being particularly impressive.

Some KS4 students have been working incredibly hard towards their final exams, while
others have chosen alternative techniques, creating black and white paintings without
using paintbrushes.

Art Work
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Over the last half term, students at Orchard House have
demonstrated remarkable engagement during our SaLT
sessions from Magic Words! We have observed fantastic
progress as they work towards their targets, enhancing
their social communication and emotional regulation
skills.

From participating in Lego Therapy to exploring the
Language for Behaviour and Emotions programme, it has
been a rewarding and enjoyable journey for everyone
involved. We look forward to more SaLT sessions after the
Easter break.

Dates for your diary:
End of Spring term: Friday 4 April 2025
 
Bank Holidays: Friday 18 April 2025 & Monday 21 April 2025
 
Start of Summer term: Tuesday 22 April 2025
 
Bank Holidays: Monday 5 May 2025 & Monday 26 May 2025
 
Half term: Tuesday 27 May 2025 - Friday 30 May 2025
 
Inset Day: Monday 2 June 2025

Year 11 Leavers Family Celebration: Wednesday 25 June 2025

KS3 Coffee Morning: Wednesday 16 July 2025

End of Summer Term: Friday 18 July 2025

http://www.aspireap.org.uk/
https://x.com/OHaspireap

